Farwell Jensen, Jane@Waterboards

From: Takei, Kevin@Wildlife <Kevin.Takei@wildlife.ca.gov>

Sent: Thursday, May 11, 2017 3:07 PM

To: tmberliner@duanemorris.com; jgoldsmith@kmtg.com; jbuse@biologicaldiversity.org;
bjohnson@tu.org; bjleneve@att.net

Cc: Farwell Jensen, Jane@Waterboards

Subject: Water right application 30166 of El Sur Ranch, Big Sur River in Monterey

Attachments: CDFW to SWRCB 2017.05.11.pdf

Greetings:

Attached is an update from the Department of Fish and Wildlife to the Water Board regarding the timing of DFW
transmitting its instream flow recommendation. A hard copy of the attachment is being sent to the Water Board.

Kevin Takei

Office of the General Counsel

California Department of Fish and Wildlife
1416 Ninth Street, 12th Floor
Sacramento, CA 95814

Direct: (916) 653-3715
Kevin.Takei@wildlife.ca.gov
www.wildlife.ca.gov

Every Californian should conserve water. Find out how at:

Save Our

Water

SaveOurWater.com - Drought.CA.gov
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Confidentiality Notice: This email may contain confidential attorney work product. This email may also constitute a
privileged attorney client communication. This email, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended
recipient(s). Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution is prohibited, and shall not constitute a waiver of
the attorney work product or attorney client privileges. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact me by reply
email or telephone and destroy all copies of this message and attachments.
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May 11, 2017

Tam M. Doduc

Board Member

State Water Resources Control Board
P.0. Box 100

Sacramento, CA 95812-0100

Re: Water Right Application 30166 of El Sur Ranch
Dear Board Member Doduc:

The California Department of Fish and Wildlife (“CDFW") wishes to update you as to when
CDFW would transmit its final instream flow recommendations for the Big Sur River to the
State Water Resources Control Board (“Board”). By letter dated April 12, 2017, CDFW
informed the Board that CDFW anticipated transmitting its final instream flow
recommendations this week. However, recent significant developments in the negotiations
between El Sur Ranch and CDFW have resulted in CDFW shifting its resources and focus
from finalizing the instream flow recommendations to thoroughly vetting the recently
proposed settlement terms and developments. In the next few weeks CDFW expects to
send the Board an update on the settlement discussion, or an update on transmitting
instream flow recommendations to the Board.

CDFW appreciates the Board’s patience on this matter and welcomes any further inquiries.
Sincerely,
Kevin Takei

Attorney I11
California Department of Fish and Wildlife

Conserving California’s Wildlife Since 1870
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